
From: Carter, Paul
To: Coffey, Bernard (Clerk of the Executive Council)
Subject: Fw: Nalcor - Update on cofferdam
Date: Saturday, December 3, 2016 12:57:16 PM
Attachments: Nalcor provides update on Muskrat Falls cofferdam_2Dec2016.pdf

Fyi
Sent from my BlackBerry 10 smartphone on the Bell network.
From: Quinton, Diana <DianaQuinton@gov.nl.ca>
Sent: Saturday, December 3, 2016 7:14 AM
To: Carter, Paul
Subject: Nalcor - Update on cofferdam

Good morning:

Nalcor released a statement yesterday updating the public on the cofferdam work. Please see
attached.

In addition, Stan Marshall did follow up interviews with CBC and Telegram.

Here are related media stories:

http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/newfoundland-labrador/muskrat-falls-cofferdam-fix-
1.3878837

http://ntv.ca/leaky-cofferdam-causes-more-delays-for-muskrat-falls-project/
‎
Sent from my BlackBerry 10 smartphone on the Bell network.

CIMFP Exhibit P-03887 Page 1

mailto:BernardCoffey@gov.nl.ca



 


 


 


 
 


Nalcor Energy provides update on Muskrat Falls cofferdam 
 
December 2, 2016 - Following a full inspection of the temporary cofferdam at the Muskrat Falls 


construction site, work is underway to address the water seepage that was observed in mid-November. 


Nalcor has engaged the expertise of senior engineers with SNC Lavalin Inc., Hatch Ltd. and other 


independent experts in the inspection and detailed engineering solution for the cofferdam. Current 


water levels and flow rates in the river are consistent with normal conditions.  


As temperatures in Labrador continue to get colder and ice starts to form in the river, Nalcor is focused 


on protecting infrastructure at the site from winter ice conditions and minimizing delays to the overall 


construction schedule. As a result of current ice conditions in the river, installation of the boom 


upstream of Muskrat Falls will not be carried out in 2016 as planned, but will now be carried out in 2017 


when conditions are suitable and water levels required for safe installation have been reached in the 


reservoir. Nalcor is investigating alternative approaches to protecting the powerhouse site in the 


absence of the boom. 


Work on the cofferdam is moving into the final phase and expected to be complete in the coming 


weeks. At that time, Nalcor will begin to gradually raise water levels in the Muskrat Falls reservoir. The 


safety of local residents, workers and contractors at the Muskrat Falls site is our top priority. The 


cofferdam will be closely monitored when river impoundment activities resume and appropriate action 


taken as required. 


Construction activities continue throughout the Muskrat Falls construction site.  


Nalcor is committed to keeping residents and stakeholders informed about the Muskrat Falls Project. 


Additional updates will be provided as this work continues and river impoundment activities begin. 


- 30- 


 


Media Contact: 


Janine McCarthy 


Senior Communications Advisor, Lower Churchill Project 


t.709.737.4255  


janinemccarthy@nalcorenergy.com 
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